
I began to document the encroachment from 2016 when I saw the water body being filled up with construction debris in April of that year (April 
2016) 



The approach road to the pond going next to Don Bosco was now a concrete road from a mud pathway that it previously was. (January 2018)



A compound wall has now come up around this encroached water body complete with a shed for a worker to stay. (February 2018)
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